MEDIA STATEMENT ON DELAYED OPENING OF HARRIER PRIMARY ACADEMY

It is with great sadness that REAch2 Academy Trust is sharing the news that the planned
Harrier Primary Academy will not now be opening in September 2023. This is because the
main building contractor has gone into administration and it has not been possible to make
alternative temporary arrangements in time for the start of the new academic year.

Parents had been informed in March that the contractor was going into administration and
that REAch2 was exploring whether any temporary building options might be possible to
protect the planned opening in September. REAch2 has today written to all parents to let
them know that with just five months until the start of the new academic year, this has not
been possible.

REAch2 and The Department for Education continue to be fully committed to opening
Harrier Primary Academy, creating a new primary school for Thurrock and are working
through the details of how to move the project forward.

Cathie Paine, Chief Executive of REAch2 said:

“We are bitterly disappointed by this news, which sadly is beyond our control. We have
exhausted all options for a temporary building with the Department for Education as that
would have been preferable to deferring our opening date beyond September.

“Very reluctantly, we have written to all parents who had expressed an interest in their child
starting school with us in September to let them know the news and to say how sorry we are
that the building will not be ready in time.

“We remain totally committed to delivering on our promise of a great new primary school for
Thurrock and are just so disappointed it has not been possible to welcome our first year
group this September. We will continue to work closely with the Department for Education to
confirm a new timeline for opening and will do everything we can to drive that forward.”

For any further enquiries please contact the Department for Education newsdesk directly on
020 7783 8300.
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